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Sunday Fall Worship Services 

Starts September 8, 2024 
 

9:00 am Traditional  

10:10 am Sunday School 

11:00 am Contemporary 
 

Wednesday  Fall Services 

Starts September 18, 2024 
 

4:45 Supper Served 

5:30 Wednesday School & 

Confirmation 

6:35 Worship Service 
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Upcoming Events—August thru December 
(Subject to Change) 

Aug 22      Back to School Blessing 
Aug 25      NDSCS Block Party 
Sept 2      Building & Office Closed 
Sept 8      Back to 2 Services: 9am & 11am 
Sept 11     Confirmation Students/Parents Meeting 
Sept 15     Rally Sunday 
      Sunday School starts 10am 
Sept 18     Wednesday School/Confirmation starts 
Sept 20-22   Castaways 
Sept 22     1st Communion Class   
Sept 29     1st Communion Class 
Oct 6        World Communion Day 
Oct 16       No Programming/Service 
Oct 20     No Sunday School 
      New Member Orientation 
Oct 27      Reformation & New Member Sunday 
Oct 30      Drive-by Blessing & Treat 
      No Programming/Service 
Nov 3      All Saints Sunday 
Nov 10      No Sunday School 
Nov 13      Day of Hope 
Nov 24      Ecumental Service 
Nov 27      No Wednesday Programming/Service 
Nov 28      Building & Office Closed 
Dec 1`      No Sunday School 
Dec 15      Kid’s Christmas Program 
Dec 18      Advent Fair 
Dec 21      Blue Christmas Service 
Dec 22      No Sunday School 
Dec 24      Christmas Eve Services: 4pm, 6pm & 10pm 
Dec 25-26 Building & Office Closed 
Dec 29      One Service 10am/NO Sunday School 

BEWARE! 

If you see this woman, just smile! 
Cyndy is collecting pictures for our 
online pictorial directory. We are 

getting closer to calling a pastor & we 
want them to connect names & faces. 

If you haven’t submitted a picture, 
please smile for Cyndy or send a 

picture to 
joyce@bethelwahpeton.com. 

 



Note from Pastor Rich 
 

Music. I love it. I can’t write it, nor can I sing well publicly. Still, I love how tune & tone combine with 
words to create amazing, wonderful moments. What’s playing in your “mind’s ear now?” 
 
Thank you! To all who can create, play, sing, & bring to life, God moments through music. 
 
A few years ago, I picked up the book Then Sings My Soul, by Robert Morgan. Simply put, Morgan 
writes short histories of how great Christian music, in it’s early stages in the West, came to be. After 
reading one story, I thank God for two people: 
 
Firstly, I thank God for Anna B. Warner. Anna, along with her sister, Susan, became prolific writers in 
the mid-1800’s to support their family. They wrote over 100 publications. One of their more 
successful projects was the book Say and Seal. From this story came words written by Anna & spoken 
by a character living in a most difficult time. The words are known by billions: “Jesus loves me this I 
know, for the Bible tells me so…” Thank you Anna, for using your God-given gift of writing powerful 
stories to build-up people’s faith in God. 
 
Secondly, I thank God for William B. Bradbury, a hymn writer from New England & a contemporary 
of the Warner sisters. When William read the story & words noted above written by Anna, he 
composed music to accompany them. This newly composed song soon became the most well-known 
& beloved children’s songs in western Christendom. Thank you, William, for using your God-given 
gift of placing the right notes in the right places at the right times for the tune, “Jesus Loves Me.” The 
notes he composed & arranged have become part of my “audible muscle memory of faith’, just as 
muscle memory kicks in when I ride a bike each spring. 
 
What we do as Christians matters. Perhaps we don’t compose music. Perhaps we don’t write stories 
& poems that impact billions of people. Still, it matters what we do for the sake of the world. The 
impact God makes through us may not become apparent for generations. We don’t have to have 
“Jesus” be the every-5th-word we speak. Still, as we incarnate Jesus’ teachings, as we make them part 
of our actions & our words—so many people can be blessed, can come to know God’s love for them, 
or can be re-introduced to the God who so loves the world. 
 
Thank God for Anna & William. They used their God-given abilities to help others know Jesus. 
 
Friends in Christ, we can follow their lead. Sing in church! The program year is up & running soon. 
Let’s discover, for this season, what each of us can do to impact God’s world for good. 
 
See you again in church! 
 
Pr. Rich 
 
 



 
Eternal 

Candles 
and Altar 
Flowers 

Sign up on the Volunteer Board 
 for 2024 

The sign up sheets are on the bulletin 
board by the Centennial Room 

Kitchenette. The cost for the Altar 
flowers will be $30 per Sunday and 

Eternal Candles will be $5 per week. 

Memorial Gifts for July 
FFS-Debt Reduction 

In memory of  Jeff Groothuis/ Given by Larry Bethel & Linda Miller 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Larry Bethel & Linda Miller 
 

Roof Repair/Replacement 

In memory of Adam Loepp/ Given by Karen Kearns Lutz 

In memory of Adam Loepp/ Given by Gail Williams 

In memory of Perry Engstrom/ Given by Gail Williams 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Chuck & Ione Muralt 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Gail Williams 

In memory of Jeff Groothuis/ Given by Doug & Judy Peterson 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Doug & Judy Peterson 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Jerry & Barb Mohs 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Karen Kearns Lutz 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Henry & Mary Ann Loock 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Linda Miller 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Karen Kearns Lutz 

In memory of Jeff Groothuis/ Given by Harvey & Gale Link 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Henry & Mary Ann Loock 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Jim & Trudy Jacobson 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Doug & Judy Peterson 
 

Technology Fund 

In memory of Perry Engstrom/ Given bu Coleen Krohn 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Bob & Ginny Buck 

In memory of Marie Moe/ Given by Bob & Ginny Buck 

In memory of Clara Evavold/ Given by Bob & Ginny Buck 
 

Praise Band 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Linda Johnson 
     

Praise Band 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Linda Johnson 

Faith Toolboxes 
In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Sonja Christensen 

In memory of  Adam Loepp/ Given by Sonja Christensen 
 

Quilting 
In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Ardeith Richter 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Sharon Kotnour 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Sharon Kotnour 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Janice Ellingson 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Lynda Neuman 

In memory of Beth Lindsey/ Given by Lynda Neuman 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Elaine Sommers 

In memory of Marie Moe/ Given by Bob & Jeri Oscarson 
 

Youth 

In memory of Adam Loepp/ Given by Henry & Mary Ann Loock 
 

General Memorial 

In memory of Deloris Fregien/ Given by Judy McDaniel 

In memory of Jeff Groothuis/ Given by Jerry & Barb Mohs 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Barry & Sue Hendrickson 

In memory of Marie Moe/ Given by Neal & Phyllis Folstad 

In memory of Ken Lindsey/ Given by Judy McDaniel 
 

Bethel Choir 

In memory of Kristen Meindl/ Given by Jeff & Steph Beyer 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Sharon Jokumsen 

In memory of Beth Lovcik/ Given by Linda Johnson 

 

Building Fund 

In memory of Adam Loepp/ Given by Henry & Mary Ann Loock 

 

Dollars for Jesus 

In memory of Adam Loepp/ Given by Linda Miller & Larry Bethel 

1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

 
16Rejoice always, 17pray 
without ceasing, 18give 

thanks in all 
circumstances; for this 

is the will of God in 
Christ Jesus for you.  

 

Monday—Thursday 
9:00 am—5:00 pm 

 
Friday 
Closed 

 

Church 



DAYTIME BOOK CLUB 
 

“Where is human nature so weak as in a bookstore.’ 
 

Our morning book club met at the Wilkin to discuss The Little Old Lady Who 
Broke All the Rules by  

Katherine Ingleman-Sonberg.  For the rest of 2024 we will be meeting at 
10am at Bethel.  

The dates and Title are listed below: 
 

September 9   Quintland Sisters        Shelley Wood 
 
October 14   The Women         Kristin Hannah 
 
November 11   Horse          Geraldine Brooks 
 
December 9   A Christmas book of each individual’s choice 

  
Our regular meeting date is the 2nd Monday of each month at 10am. Please consider joining our lively group. 

Winter is the time for reading! 

                      EVENING BOOK CLUB 
 

We meet the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00 pm at Bethel Lutheran.  We read a wide variety of books 
chosen by members. Please come and join us! 

You can follow us on Facebook at Bethel Lutheran Evening Book Club.  Please consider joining us every 
month or an occasional drop in, all are welcome. 

“A Consuming Fire for New Beginnings”              
August Prayer Station 

“Therefore let us be grateful for receiving a 
kingdom that cannot be shaken, & thus let us 

offer to God acceptable worship with reverence 
& awe, for our God is a consuming fire.” 

Hebrews 12:28-29 

Pick up a flame & be grateful for new beginnings & our many blessings! 

August Items Needed:  THANK YOU! 

* Bar Hand Soap * Liquid hand soap *Shampoo 
 *Dish Detergent  * Body Wash 

If you would rather not shop, a monetary donation is always 
appreciated.  

Please check the bulletin board for their monthly needs. 

FFS—Outreach Community Meeting: The Board of Outreach will be holding a 

community meeting on Friday, October 11th from 11:30-1:00. We will be talking about the 

needs in the community & how Bethel can be a part of making a 

difference. We are asking community members & members of 

Bethel to attend & join in the discussion. A lunch will be provided! 

Please contact Bethel office @ 701-642-4472 if you would like to be 

a part of this meeting. 

 

 

 

Tuesday Morning Bible 

Study—10:30 

 Pastor Rich leads the group in 

discussion on the bible texts 

for the upcoming Sunday 

worship.  This is helpful time to 

think through and reflect upon 

these Scripture lessons in order 

that the message might be 

more meaningful. 

 



First Communion Class: Holy Communion is a gift 
from God! As with any gift that God bestows, it is given 
with no strings attached. You & your child will learn 
all about this gift we receive at our First communion 

preparation classes. Classes will be held September 22 & September 29 at 
7:00pm here at the church. Special recognition of the children receiving their 
first communion will occur Sunday October 6 at the 9:00 & 11:00 worship 
service. Please register online if you would like your child to take the classes. 

Wednesday school will start September 18 @ 5:30. We will 

be taking a walk through the New Testament this year. All 

kids in preschool through 5th grade are invited to join us. 

Registration forms can be found on our website, remember 

you need to reregister each year. We are still looking for 

Wednesday school teachers, please let Lisa know if you are 

interested in teaching. 

Confirmation Students  
Grades 6th –9th & their parents need to 
attend the confirmation information 
meeting September 11th @ 5:30pm in the 
sanctuary here @ Bethel. 
 
Confirmation classes will start September 
18th @ 5:30. Pastor Rich will be teaching 
all about the New Testament. 
 
ALL confirmation students need to have a 
mentor & you need to let Lisa know who 
that mentor is. 
 
9th Grade: confirmation classes will be 
held on the following dates. 
     * October 2      *  November 13 
     * December 4      *  January 8 
     * February 5           *  March 5 
      * April 2 
With confirmation rehearsal April 27 & 
Confirmation will be held on May 4th @ 
the 11:00 service. 

Bethel Children & Youth Ministries  
                                     by Lisa Bassingthwaite 

         Itty-Bitty Believers Book Club 

Starting October 13th! The second Sunday of each month our Infant—3 years old should grab 

their favorite grown up & join Lisa in the nursery @ 10:10am for our Itty-Bitty Book Club. Where 

we will learn to share our faith with our littlest members. Faith starts with a story & so that story is 

a great place to start sharing our faith. Everyone that attends will receive a free board book. 

Our Sunday School this year will follow 

the lectionary & we will be using the 

Spark curriculum. Sunday school will be 

held on Sunday morning from 10:10-

10:50. If you are interested in teaching 

Sunday school, please let Lisa know. 

Reminder to register for: 

 Wednesday School 

 Sunday School 

 Confirmation 

www.bethelwahpeton.com 

Are you a youth entering 

7th-12th grade this fall? 

Come join us next summer 

as we go on a Mystery 

Mission trip. July 20-24. 

Our first group meeting 

will be on September 25 

@ 7:30. Questions ask Lisa 



Join us August 22 for a drive-thru back-to-
school blessing. We will be in the parking lot 
handing out donuts & blessings from 7:30-
8:15. All students, teachers, & parents are 
welcome. If you would like to help, please 
sign up at the Volunteer Bulletin Board. 

It is never too early to start thinking about 
the ELCA Youth Gathering, Minneapolis, 

MN—June 28-July 2, 2027. All youth in 
grades 6th through 10th this year are 

eligible to attend. 

Youth in grades 6-9 are invited to attend 

Castaway Club,  September 20-22. The cost to 

attend is $180.00. This includes all food, lodging, 

t-shirt, & transportation. Registration deadline is 

September 6. 

Bethel Children & Youth Ministries  
                                     by Lisa Bassingthwaite 

Please mark you calendars: 

 October 23—Reformation Fair 

 November 13—Our Day of Hope 
(more information will be coming) 

 December 15 @ 3:00pm—Christmas 
Program 

 December 18 @ 5:30—Advent Fair 

 

We are always looking for Mentors 

What We Expect from a Mentor: 
 Be the Adult: If you haven’t heard from your 

student, check in with them. 
 Be a Role Model: The student has chosen you as a 

trusted & admired Christian adult. Take this 
responsibility seriously. 

 Be Involved: Attend their extracurricular events, 
write letters or postcards to encourage them, take 

them out for ice cream, pray for them, etc. 
 Be Supportive: Middle school is tough, & kids need 

trusted adults in their lives. 
 

Join us in making a positive impact on our youth. Your 
support & guidance can make all the difference! 

Here are some ways you can 
support the youth here @ Bethel… 

 Gift Cards: Help keep the youth 
room stocked with snacks & 

drinks. 

  Donate: To the youth account. 
This account is used to help with 

activities for all youth & is 
available when a family needs a 
little help with costs of events. 

Stop by Bethel on your way to ZooBoo for a 

blessing and a treat. We will be in the North 

parking lot from 4:45pm-6:00pm. We will 

NOT have programming on October 30th. 



 

Save your 
coins & 
contribute to the Noisy Offering! 

Each month the Board of Outreach picks an entity to receive 
the proceeds from the noisy offering. In the upcoming 
months, we will be donating to: 
September-Out of the Darkness Walk to prevent suicide 
October-ND support our Veterans Fund-this fund helps         
    veterans who need help with rent & medical needs 
November-Christmas Blessing Project-Christmas gifts for          
         children in need 
December-Bethel Sanctuary Technology Fund-setting aside 
         funds to update our technology 

 

 

Roof Repair/Replacement Fund Update: 

This fund was started in 2023 to assure money would be set aside to replace or repair our flat roof. 

We have had some leaks repaired & know that in the upcoming years we will have to replace. A flat 

roof in our area comes with its own problems. As of August 11th, 2024 we have $10,285.56 in 

this fund. Thank you to all who have contributed to this fund! Working together we can keep our 

building in great condition so ministry can take place within & outside of our walls. 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

3RD QUARTER FINANCIAL REVIEW WILL BE HELD 
BETWEEN SERVICES ON OCTOBER 20TH. 

 

Envelope Offering books are 

available in the office! Please 

contact Joyce @ 701-642-4472 

if you are in need of a new book 

of envelopes. All members of 

Bethel are eligible for offering 

envelopes.  

Monday, December 

30th @ 9:30am is the 

last day to make a do-

nation for 2024! Your 

donation must be turned 

into the office by then so 

it can be counted & in-

cluded in the last deposit 

of 2024. 

FFS Campaign Update: (as of Sunday, August 11th) 

Total Pledged amount for campaign:   $660,566.00 

Donations to the FFS Capital Campaign to date: 
   FFS Debt Reductions  $295,887.53 

 FFS Outreach   $16,773.56 

 FFS Campaign   $34,308.14 

 Total Donations to date  $346,969.23 

This campaign is a three-year campaign. It started May 1, 2023 & 
will end April 30, 2026. Donations can be made at any time. Just 
write campaign, Debt Reduction or Outreach on the envelope. If 
you have any questions, please contact Joyce @ 701-642-4472. 



 

GriefShare Support Group 
Each person’s grief is unique. So too, is each person’s grief recovery. There are enough commonalities in 

bereavement to be able to share practical tips & coping strategies to help you manage your grief. A GriefShare 
support group is a safe, welcoming place where people understand the difficult emotions of grief. Through this 13
-week group, you’ll discover what to expect in the days ahead & what’s “normal” in grief. Since there is no neat, 

orderly stages of grief, you’ll learn helpful ways of coping with grief, in all its unpredictability & gain solid 
support each step of the way. Join us starting on Monday, September 23rd @ 10am for this 13-week support group. 

We will watch a video & have discussion on what you learned & how it applies to your situation. Hearing what 
others are going through will reassure you that your grief is normal. That’s why you should share your 

experiences too. Your words can comfort others. The class cost is $10 to cover the cost of your workbook. If 
finances are a problem, please let us know & we can help you out. Please contact Muriel Hedrick @ 701-403-3547 

or  mhedrick@wah.midco.net if you have any questions or are interested in attending the class. 

New Ministries—Bethel has teamed up with St. Catherine’s for 
two new ministries. 

 Flowers for the residents! The first ministry involves our Altar 
flowers. Each week we take the Altar flowers to a resident of St. Catherine’s. The flowers brighten their 
room for a week. Many are overjoyed to see the flowers & the staff say it brightens their moods. This 
ministry brings as much joy to the person delivering the flowers as to the resident. You can be involved 
too! You can sign up for Altar flowers or just donate to this ministry. Altar flowers cost $30 & can be or-
dered in memory or honor of someone or thing. (Ex: birthdays, anniversaries, life events) Simply write 
Altar flowers in the memo on your check or envelope with the date you would like them on the Altar or 
go to our website (www.bethelwahpeton.com) & click on the Altar Flowers tile on the Give page. 

 The second ministry allows us to visit with residents @ St. Catherine’s. The Friends of St. Cathe-
rine’s meet each Wednesday @ 1:00pm to visit with a group of residents. We gather in a space where we 
can all be included in the conversation. We talk & share stories with the residents for one hour & some-
times go outside for a walk or just to enjoy the sunshine. The residents look forward to us coming each 
week & it brightens our week as well. If you would like to join us, come to door 3 @ St. Catherine’s on 
Wednesdays @ 1:00pm. We meet there & then pick up the residents as we go to our meeting room. 

New Member Sunday will be on Sunday, October 27th.  

We will celebrate our new members with a potluck meal after the 11:00 service. If you know of someone who is 
interested in membership, please have them contact the church office  

@  701-642-4472. We will have a New Member Orientation on Sunday, October 20th @ 4:00pm.  
All those interested in membership are invited to attend to learn more about Bethel & its ministries. A meal is 

served so we need to know who is coming so give us a call to reserve a spot. 

Helping Hands Ministry @ Bethel 

Bethel doesn’t have a full-time custodian, so we have split the position into 3 
areas. One of those areas is our Helping Hand Ministry. We meet each 

Thursday @ either 9am or 3pm to do little projects around the church & to 
clean. We work for about 1 1/2 hours & then have fellowship time. This ministry 
allows us to have various events @ Bethel because this crew takes care of set-
up & take down. Many hands make quick work & this group gets lots of things 

done on a Thursday. Come & join us any Thursday when you are available. Just 
watch the blue sheet or call the office for the meeting time. 



The Call Committee Update 

 

The call committee is in the interview 
process with a candidate. This is the 

first candidate we have had in 10 
months. We have patiently been praying, 
waiting for the person God has in store 
for us. We hope to have good news soon, 

but we are committed to finding the 
right candidate for Bethel. Please 

continue to pray for the call committee 
& the candidate that we are 

interviewing. 

 

How do you prefer to read/receive the 
Bethel Newsletter...Bethel Beacon? 

Please check your choice, clip & return 
to the church office by September 9, 

2024. 

Please only mark one! 

 I/We prefer: 

Receiving via USPS mail:   

Receiving via email:   

Reading from website: 

Picking up a copy at church:  

 

 

Streaming Volunteers Needed! 

Work has been happening all summer so streaming 
our services will sound better. The streaming part of 
our sound system will now be handled in the Bethel 
office instead of @ the soundboard. We are looking 

for volunteers to help run the streaming of our Sunday morning 
services. We are hoping to find a few so you could do 1 or 2 Sundays 

a month. Our regular Soundboard Teams will take care of the 
sanctuary but we need behind the scenes people. A training session 

will take place on Thursday, August 22nd for all soundboard 
volunteers. Please contact the church office @ 701-642-4472 if you 

have any questions or would like to be part of the soundboard team. 

Christmas Decorating! 

The Board of Lay Ministry is looking 
for individuals to help decorate the 
church for Christmas on Monday, 
November 25th, starting @ 8am. A 
midmorning coffee & lunch will be 
provided. Come & help whenever 
you are available. Please let the 
church office know if you will be 
helping so we know how many 
lunches we will need. 

 

The Value of our Volunteers—July 1st thru 

December 31, 2024, Bethel is keeping track 

of volunteer time. We are asking for your 

help in collection volunteer time by just 

keeping track of the minutes or hours that 

you do ministry for Bethel. We have record-

ing sheets by the Volunteer Bulletin Board. 

Stop by & complete a card for each ministry 

you are involved with. We will show case the 

Value of our Volunteers in January @ the an-

nual meeting. 

Church Calendar 
Find an up-to-date     

calendar at this link. 
(goes to church website) 

 



Discussion & Dessert for the Fall 

Thursday, September 12th—South East Senior 
Services will be here to discuss what services are 

available as we age. 

Thursday, October 10th—Wanda Mauch will join 
us to discuss the Red Cross. 

Thursday, November 14th—Collette Barton will 
join us to talk about Grief & the journey through 

grief. 

A Technology Fund has been started @ Bethel! 

We all know technology has a way of being outdated by the 
time we learn how to operate the gadgets. The same can be 
said for technology items @ Bethel. The leadership of Bethel 

has decided to start a fund to help with updating & 
replacement costs for the technological pieces @ Bethel. 

Donations can be made @ anytime by simply writing 
Technology Fund in the check memo, on your envelope or by 

going to the give page on the Bethel website & clicking on 
the Technology tile. This fund helps us work ahead instead of 
taking money away from doing ministry to do updates when 

technology becomes obsolete. 

Helpers needed for Wednesday evening 

meals! Each Wednesday from September to 

April a meal is served for the kids attending 

Wednesday evening programming. 

Preparation for the meal begins @ 3pm, the 

students start coming @ about 4:45pm & 

serving is finished @ 5:30pm. We need 

numerous volunteers to make the meal, serve 

& clean up. We will take helping hands 

whenever you are available. Contact Joyce @ 

642-4472 if you would like to be part of this 

important ministry to the children of Bethel. 

Come walk with Team Bethel in the 
“Out of the Darkness Walk” on 

Saturday, September 21st. 

The Board of Outreach has registered 
as a team & we encourage members 
of Bethel to join us in the walk. The 

Noisy Offering for September will go 
to support this cause & contribute to 

the $300 fundraising goal for the 
walk. Mental health matters & there is 
hope! Be part of our team by walking 

& supporting this cause. 

NDSCS Block Party 
Sunday, August 25th  

4:30-7:30PM 
 

The Board of Outreach is looking for vol-
unteers to help with this event. We will 
have a booth set up & will be greeting 

community members & students with pop-
corn & other items. Come represent Bethel 
& meet new people. If you are interested in 

volunteering, please contact  
Joyce @ 701-642-4472 



 

8/1 - Sherry Bell 
 Krystal Haberman 
 Ronald Rowland 
 Paul Wixo 
8/2 -  Pamela Erlandson 
 Wendy Kahler 
8/3 -  Dean Busta 
 Sierra Crandall 
 Rachel Loberg 
 Nick Tollefson 
8/4 -  Baleigh Bakewell 
 Anthony Cvancara 
8/5 -  Larry Hjelmstad 
8/6 -  Tyler Burchill 
 David Hendrickson 
 Bobbi Luck 
 Robin Meyer 
 Jocelyn Reibe 
 Shannon Thompson 
8/7 -  Jake Bellmore 
 Bradley Bernotas 
 Ayden Dohman 
 Wesley Hallquist 
 Brian Loewen 
 Carson Miller  
8/8 - Sawyer Bertelsen 
 Jeris Grueneich 
 Beth Higdem 
 Isaac Pfingsten 
8/9 - Casey Hickel 
 Harmony Hubrig 
 Samantha Klocke 
8/10 - Brittany Finnie 
 Riley Good 
8/11 -  Heather Bernotas 
 Amelia Kraft 
 Lynette Still 
 LilyBeth Townsend 
 

8/12 -  Madalyn Casper 
 Krista Pfingsten 
8/13 -  Kinsley Bernard 
 Tenley Davis 
 Carla Hajek 
 Samuel Korinek 
 Jordan Spiekermeier 
8/14 -  Dustin Klose 
8/15 - Nicholas Beto 
 Cody Hickel 
 Judith Koppang 
 Denise Miller 
 Nicole Newcomb 
 Samantha Pithey 
 Ale Rosemore 
8/16 -  Naomi Braun 
 Vivian Maas 
 Shelbie Medenwaldt 
 Shea Tuesdell 
8/17 -  Brianna Close 
 Raegan Klosterman 
 Jay Thimjon 
8/18 -  Kaitlyn Lee 
 Caleb Meide 
 Linda Palmer 
 Curt Vierstraete 
8/19 - Cayden Barth 
 Claire Boyer 
 Robert Buck 
 Aaron Mohs 
 Daniel Pithey 
 Stella Spiekermeier 
 Abigail Weight  
8/20 -  Asher Cherry 
 Austyn Olson 
 Connor Rosenberg 
8/21 -  Cindy Erbes 
8/22 -  Mark Kearns 
 Brayden Wahl 
 Chase Wickoren  
 
 
 

8/23 - Lucas Berndt 
 Brian Boyer 
 Dylan Broderick 
 Jessica Fleck 
 Ashley Gilbertson 
 Brittany Hatting 
 Danyell Mund 
 Lynda Neuman 
 Madison Prochnow 
 Kelly Voss 
 Zahkia Wold 
8/24 - Thomas Arnhalt 
 Robert Bernstein 
 Everlee McGarry 
 Geraldine Nelsen 
 Scott Thiel 
8/25 - Kimberly Bredeson 
 Alex Hendrickson 
 Axel Korinek 
 Linda Miller 
 Dean Sitz  
8/26 - Brittany Hofmann 
8/27 -  Evan Berndt 
 Alyssa Prochnow 
 Molly Thompson 
8/28 -  Polly Berndt 
 Zachery Bontjes 
 Darrell Morrison 
 Brittany Uran 
8/29 -  Dean Bellmore 
 Edward Conzemius 
 Judy Dahlman 
 Albert Davis 
 Diane Fisher 
8/30 -  Laura Berger 
 Jordan Moline 
 Vicki Mund  
8/31 -  James Cornelius 
 Britta Mohs 
 Nicole Uhlich 
 
  

 
  

 
  
  

 

These are the people known to have birthdays in August. If 

you have a birthday this month & your name is not listed, 

we do not have your birthday in our church records. Please 

contact the church office so we may have it in our records.  

MAY EACH OF YOU HAVE A HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

 

 
 


